Placer County expands alcohol
ban during July 4 holiday

The Placer County Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to
ban alcohol on the banks of the Truckee River from July 1-6
each year.

At the meeting last week in Kings Beach, board members also
voted to adopt an ordinance that will include Chambers Landing
Beach in the Fourth of July weekend alcohol ban.

Since 2008, Placer County has prohibited the possession of
open alcohol containers during the Fourth of July weekend
alongside the river from Lake Tahoe to Alpine Meadows. The ban
was a response to alcohol-related problems created by the many
rafters who descend on the river during the holiday weekend.

The Truckee River ban prohibits possession of open alcoholic
containers on both sides of the river from its outfall at Lake
Tahoe in Tahoe City to the upstream edge of the Alpine Meadows
Bridge during the holiday weekend. The ban extends 3 feet up
from the river’s high water mark on each bank, including
islands and bridges. The Fanny Bridge in Tahoe City is the
only bridge excluded from the ban.

State law bans the possession of alcoholic beverages on the
river and any of its islands during the Fourth of July
weekend. The state has jurisdiction over the river because it
is considered a navigable waterway.

Violations of the ban are punishable by a fine not to exceed
$150 for the first violation, $500 for the second violation
and $1,000 for the third violation occurring in any calendar
year.
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